January 4, 2026

Board of Commissioners, Columbia County
Columbia County Land Development Services
Attn: Planning 
230 Strand Street
St. Helens, OR 97051

Re: NEXT Renewable Fuels Local Land Use Permits

Dear Columbia County Commissioners:

As a Columbia County business owner, member of economic development commissions (Columbia Economic Team, Columbia Pacific Economic Alliance), and former Columbia County Commissioner, I am writing to express my strong support for NEXT Renewable Fuels and urge the Columbia County Commission to approve the two remaining county land use permits.

The NXT facility will be the backbone of green fuels production in Oregon and a major contributor of much-needed tax revenue in Columbia County. NEXT will create more than 3,500 green jobs during construction and more than 240 jobs during construction. This is particularly important because as of today, more than 70 percent of our county’s workforce are leaving Columbia County for work. We need to support responsible economic development, like NEXT, so that our neighbors have the option to work local, which leads to additional local spending, more time with families, and higher investment in local community giving and participation.

As it pertains to the land use permits, NEXT has redesigned their branch rail line to conform to both County regulations and to the recommendations from the Oregon Land Use Board of Appeals in their 2023 decision. The new design eliminates the five siding tracks originally approved in the PA-80 zone, and reduces the number of siding tracks between the main facility and Hermo Road from five down to two. The only remaining rail improvement on agricultural land will be approximately ¼ mile, meaning that there will be little, or no, impact on PA-80 zoned land. But it is still important to emphasize that rail development is an allowable use on PA-80 zoned land. 

These permits will also provide a major improvement to Hermo Road, which will improve the transportation system for local residents and farm activities in the area. This is something adjacent farmers – those supporting NEXT and those opposed – have requested for many years and NEXT is following through on their commitment made to local residents.

Lastly, the Columbia County Commission already approved the major land use permit for the facility itself. These two additional permits support the main facility and will complete the design for multi-modal optionality during operations. NEXT operations are still focused on water-based movements, but the rail is an option to bring in small loads of operation materials, as well as allow for a temporary logistical option if the dock or river is closed to marine traffic. 

I appreciate the diligent work the Commission, Planning Department and County staff have put into reviewing these applications to ensure NEXT is abiding by local and state land use laws. I respectfully urge the Commission to approve the remaining land use permits without delay.

Thank you,



Tony Hyde
ACH Consulting
Vernonia, Oregon
